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 Thorp Arch Parish Council

Draft Minutes Monday 15th August 2016

	Present:
	Cllrs: J. Richardson (Chairman), G. Duxbury,  M. Smyth, A. Rodger, A. Crooks


	In Attendance:                           
	T. Wormley (Clerk)



	Others:
	PCSO Geoff Nottingham


	1. Apologies for Absence

None
	Action

	2. Declaration of  Prejudicial/Personal Interests

G Duxbury receiving a cheque
A Rodger declared a friendship with John McDonnell, the owner of Herons Keep.
	

	
	

	3. Police Report

There was one burglary reported for the month of July on The Green. Suspects gained entry to 3 barns.  There was also a burglary during August on Mulberry Garth.  The occupiers were away and access was gained to all areas of the house.  The alarm was disarmed by the suspects.

PC Nottingham discussed a CCTV scheme that is being piloted in Scholes and Barrick.  The scheme involves linking up existing home owned CCTV surveillance system so that they can be monitored by the police.   He also suggested that residents ensure that any Euro Cylinder locks, used on PVC doors, are at the correct standard.  There are two nationally recognised standards for euro-cylinder locks – TS 007 and the Sold Secure Diamond Standard (SS312).  Locks achieving either of these two standards have been tested to a higher level. The TS007* has met the sold secure diamond standard.
A resident on Thorp Arch Park was involved in a dispute with a drunken male who appeared to be behaving suspiciously.  The police were called and the registration number of a van that collected the suspect was taken and is currently being pursued by the police.
	

	
	

	4. Minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 4th July 2016, having been circulated to all members, were agreed as correct. 
	

	
	

	5. Matters Arising from the Minutes
Item 9 – Tree at Thorp Arch Park – At the recommendation of LCC Tree Officer, Bardsey Tree Services inspected the tree and has advised that no action need be taken.  It does not pose any danger, although the lower branches may be removed, but this is not essential.
	

	
	

	6. Correspondence

· Draft Collingham Neighbourhood Plan Consultation – 18th July to 29th August.
· Letter from local Councillors re Site Allocations. Parlington Estate highlighted as having capacity for 1750 units.
· Outer North East Town and Parish Council Forum – crime data.
· Boundary Commission – Electoral Review concludes 5th September.
· Pensions Regulator – Will bring Clerk’s staging date forward. 
	                               

	
	

	7.  Parish Development Matters

Neighbourhood Plan
John Richardson (JR) thanked Graham Duxbury (GD) for all his work and efforts on the N Plan over the last few months.  He also extended thanks to all members of the steering group who have helped to prepare the plan.
GD reported that all N Plan documents are now with the printer and will be circulated w/c 15th August. The draft plan is updated and was signed off at the Extraordinary meeting held by the Parish Council on Tuesday 2nd August. The covering letter and the draft summary will go out with the Plan and the questionnaire.
GD circulated a financial statement of N Plan spend.  It is possible that there may still be some additional costs.  There is currently a projected balance of £532.00
TATE
The pre-application planned for 19th August was withdrawn by the applicant. A new date for the next pre application has not yet been released. Both TAGs and JR (for the Parish Council) will attend the meeting.  JR will speak only if both TAGs and the Parish Council are allowed to make a representation, if not TAGs will speak.  A draft framework for TAGs representation will be agreed by the Parish Council.
HCA Update
The Parish Council have commented on HCA’s application, approving the proposals. Comments had to be submitted by 29th July, only one objection was noted.
Site Allocation Consultation Process
Thorp Arch Estate is not allocated for housing, but land bound by Grange Avenue, Rudgate Park, Street 5 and Wealstun Prison is a new site suggested for 142 dwellings with the loss of Greenspace. Also land to the east of Wetherby, north of MH Young Offenders Institution and bound by the A1(M), Sandbeck Lane and Racecourse Avenue is allocated for 1080 dwellings. The Parlington site at Aberford is also a new site suggested for 1080 dwellings in the Outer North East housing allocation.  

Heron’s Keep
John McDonnell (owner of Herons Keep) has approached the Parish Council to discuss proposals he intends to submit regarding the development of Herons Keep. The Parish Council, in keeping with its policy, agreed not to discuss the matter until the application has been presented to the planning department. The Parish Council will comment once it has been referred to them for comment by LCC.
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)
No scheme developed as yet, will await HCA development.
Planning Matters:

Ref. No: 16/03266/FU – Erection of one dwelling – Land at Thorp Arch   Grange Walton Road – Application Refused 
 Ref. No: 16/02736/COND – Consent, agreement or approval required by conditions 4, 6, 7 and 8 of Planning Application 15/05310/FU - Land East Of Leeds United Training Ground Walton Road – Application refused
	JR
                    

	
	

	8. Community Participation Report

Parish Maps

Following information from YLCA about the production of Parish Maps, the Parish Council agreed to obtain quotes for a Parish Map for Thorp Arch.  AR to provide further information and prices for the next meeting.
Causeway AGM
Amy Crooks to attend the AGM which will be held at 7.30pm on 29th September.
	AR
AC


	
	

	9. Infrastructure Report  

Highways and Footpaths
Resurfacing on Church Causeway will commence between 28th September and 14th October. A complaint was received from a resident regarding weed growth on newly resurfaced areas.  AR has responded and addressed the issue with LCC. A second complaint was received from a resident complaining about speeding traffic and an abusive driver. JR has informed the resident that the Parish Council are monitoring traffic and reporting any incidents to the police.
The owner of the permissive footpath off Thorp Arch Park wishes it to remain closed. 

Grange Avenue/Cycle track/HMP Wealstun

Whilst HMPS have not formally acknowledged ownership of Grange Avenue, they have obtained quotes for repairs and are trying to obtain funding. In the interim they are trying to clarify with their service provider the best way forward if funding is not forthcoming. Clerk to contact YLCA for legal advice about prison obligations to repair the road.
The cycle path has the support of the prison and is currently listed as a project within the Neighbourhood Plan.  
Response from Highways re complaint
A reply has now been received.  No further response is required from the Parish Council other than to log any future concerns regarding contact with LCC departments.
Tree on The Green
The new tree on The Green requires regular watering.  JR to contact residents to ask if any are prepared to water the tree until it is established.
	Clerk
        Clerk    
            JR

	
	

	10. Financial Matters
Finance Sub-Committee

The accounts are in good order and healthier than in previous years. The budget is on target with no overspend as yet; bar the unforeseen spend for felling of trees on The Green.

Pension enrolment date to be brought forward. JR and Clerk to arrange.

Next sub group meeting to be held in November to coincide with budget preparation for 2017/18.
Laptop Update
Software has been loaded onto the laptop but there is a problem with the antivirus programme.  Clerk sorting out.
Accounts for payment this month:

       C. Sanderson – Grass cutting (July and August)                           £126.57

       Central Garage – Petrol for mower (July and August)                £29.02

       Graham Duxbury – Neighbourhood Plan expenses                    £160.98

       Clerk’s monthly remuneration                                                        £311.78

       (Including extra hours from Transparency Fund)

      Clerk’s expenses                                                                                  £12.60
	  JR/Clerk
       Clerk

	11. Minor items and items for next agenda
Parish Maps.
	

	
	

	12. Date of Next Meeting: Monday 12th September – 7.00pm at Lady Elizabeth Hastings School.
The minutes are draft until agreed at the next Parish Council Meeting
	


	Signed


	

	Date
	


